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the corner of Bronson and Laurier

A/Cpl “Freddy" Pay has been transfered from the Firearms Branch to take 
charge of the position vacated by "Tim".

Formerly Deputy Commissioner of this Force, Col Thomas Dann was appointed 
Deputy Assistant Provost Marshal, and has recently been promoted to the rank of 
Lieutenant Colonel.

Avenues, has been leased for the accommodation of all the single members of Head­
quarters Sub-Division and "A" Division not quartered in Bronson Barracks. The 
pretentious stone structure, situated on a height overlooking the City, should be a 
real home with its heavily carpeted floors, sun room, automatic elevator, proposed 
recreation rooms, and new mess in which the opening supper was served on March 18, 
1941. The barracks across the street will continue to be used for residential quarters.

Miss Caroline Sinclair of the Finger Print Section suffered a fractured leg while 
skiing down "Canyon Trail” near Camp Fortune. Her many friends will be pleased 
to learn that she is recovering satisfactorily.

Competition has been very keen in the Five Pin Bowling League this year, and 
some ninety members (Police and civil personnel) are participating in the League. 
The "Strikers” have won both the first and second sections by narrow margins. In 
the third section, with two more nights remaining, only four points separate the 
first and eighth place teams and any team is therefore likely to take top honors.

Some outstanding scores have been made this year, Cpl W. C. Beatty knocking 
the pins down for a cross of 806, Cst. C. E. Jarvis 80S, and Miss D. Armstrong 721. 
A/D/Commr R. L. Cadiz has the high single of 362, and Miss P. Whitteker a single 
of 315.

The Ahearn house, an elaborate dwelling on

L/Bdr S. F. ’Cowan, formerly a member of the Gazette and Quarterly staff, was 
married to Miss Vivian Spear on March 1, 1941.

Our sincere congratulations are extended to Commr and Mrs S. T. Wood to 
whom a daughter, Marjorie Lola Taylor, was born on February 22, 1941.

The Headquarters Swimming Club reports a large membership this past season. 
Members of the Force and stenographers alike have enjoyed the refreshing dips in 
the luxurious pool of the Chateau Laurier every other week. There have been some 
ten swim meets, and keen regret is felt that the season is nearly over.

Ex-Cpl J. Timmerman, until recently in charge of the Modus Operand! Section, 
has been commissioned as a Lieutenant in the Canadian Army and is serving as a 
field security officer in eastern Canada.

R.C.M.P. QUARTERLY

"J" Division
During January "J” Division headquarters held two social evenings for members, 

their families and immediate friends.
The first was a skating party with a little badminton thrown in for non­

skaters. Following refreshments the evening finished off with a dance.
The second entertainment was held while the January Refresher Class was in 

progress. Members of the Class took part in a programme and singsong, after 
which eats and dancing—and so to bed. Four War Savings Stamps were given to 
each of the six winners in a "quiz” contest that was a feature of the evening.
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